
        October 24, 2019 

 
 

 

Attention: Moog – Springfield Customer Base 
Subject:   Closure of Moog Industrial Group – Springfield, PA Manufacturing Facility 
 
Dear Valued Customer:  

We are writing to let you know that we will be ceasing operations at the Moog – Springfield, PA 
manufacturing facility, with a plant closure date of September 30, 2021. This action is necessary to 
structure our business more efficiently and to align with our business strategy. The products we 
provide to you will not be transferred to any other Moog sites and will not be available after the closure 
date. Due to the nature of our products and their respective platforms, we are informing you as early 
as possible.   
 
Please note that this is an isolated plant closure and the overall health of the Moog organization is 
very strong. Moog will continue to support their respective markets with its other products from many 
other sites. We are hopeful that this early announcement will allow you to make alternative supply 
arrangements for the Actuators and/or Avionics we currently supply to you from our Springfield site.  
We are available should you like to discuss anything related to developing your alternate sources.  
 
Some milestones and important information to note:   
 

• Please send any last time buy RFQs to your Business Development or Inside Sales Contact by 
March 31, 2020.  We will review each request and notify you of our ability to fulfill it. All orders will 
need to be delivered no later than September 30, 2021.        
 

• All current orders and backlog will be honored at existing prices. Please note the projected costs 
associated with this plant closure will require a new pricing structure from this point forward due to 
increasing costs associated with keeping the facility open to fulfill last time buy orders.    
 

• Terms and conditions, including warranty remedies, will be handled on a case-by-case basis. 
Unless a Moog Sales Representative has expressly arranged otherwise, this letter shall serve as 
formal notice that any quotes or proposals with a validity period that is still in effect as of the date 
of this letter are hereby revoked. Should you still have requirements under those quotes or 
proposals, such requirements will be considered on a case-by-case basis, requiring either a new  
or revised quote to be issued by your Moog Sales Representative.  

 
We want to thank you for your business over these many years and wish your company continued 
success with current projects and programs. For more information on the planning cycle, or if you 
have other comments, please contact Rich O’Donnell or Tim Coleman at the numbers below.    
 
Richard O’Donnell, Sales Manager    Tim Coleman, Product Line Manager 
Phone 610-328-4000 ext. 3812     Phone 610-328-4000 ext. 3849 
Email RODonnell@moog.com     Email TColeman@moog.com 

 
Sincerely,  

George Cameron  
George Cameron 
Vice President and GM  
Motion Control Products 
GCameron@moog.com 


